

May 2, 2024

President Président

Scott Pearce

Mayor Township of Gore, QC

Maire Municipalité du Canton de Gore (Qc)

First Vice-President Premier vice-président

Geoff Stewart

Deputy Mayor Municipality of the County of Colchester, NS

Maire suppléant Municipalité du Canton de Colchester (N-É.)

Second Vice-President Deuxième vice-présidente

Rebecca Bligh

Councillor City of Vancouver, BC

Conseillère municipale Ville de Vancouver (C.-B.)

Third Vice-President Troisième vice-président

Tim Tierney

Councillor City of Ottawa, ON

Conseiller municipal Ville d'Ottawa (Ont.)

Past President Présidente sortante

Taneen Rudyk

Councillor Town of Vegreville, AB

Conseillère municipale Ville de Vegreville (Alb.)

Chief Executive Officer Cheffe de la direction

Carole Saab Ottawa, ON His Worship Mayor Doug Elmslie and Members of Council City of Kawartha Lakes 26 Francis Street Lindsay, Ontario K9V 5R8

Project Title: Studying the feasibility of a net-zero cultural centre in

Kawartha Lakes, Ontario

Application Number: DFC-23-0229

Dear Mayor Doug Elmslie and Members of Council:

On behalf of the Green Municipal Fund (GMF) Council and FCM's Executive Committee, I would like to congratulate the City of Kawartha Lakes on its successful funding application for the above-noted initiative.

It is my pleasure to confirm that the City of Kawartha Lakes has been approved for a grant in the amount of up to \$100,000.

In the near future, Sylvie Fontaine will contact the City of Kawartha Lakes to finalize the agreement for this funding. FCM's obligation to fund the above-noted initiative will only become binding once the agreement is signed.

FCM, in partnership with the Government of Canada, oversees public announcements regarding GMF-supported initiatives. Until our media relations team (media@fcm.ca) contacts the lead applicant or municipality to facilitate a media announcement, discussion of the application or the funding must remain private, except if reporting to municipal council. We kindly ask you to refrain from statements or any public form of communication related to the status of the application or funding until a media announcement led by FCM and the Government of Canada is complete.

24, rue Clarence Street Ottawa, Ontario, KIN 5P3

T. 613-241-5221

fcm.ca

.../2



Thank you for your interest in GMF. We look forward to working with you to improve the quality of life in your community, and to sharing the results of your initiative with communities across Canada.

Sincerely,

Alan De Sousa

Chair, Green Municipal Fund Council

ADS/SF:uf

cc: Donna Goodwin, Economic Development Officer - Arts & Culture, City of Kawartha

Lakes